## THE FARCE AWAKENS

## MONKEYS ON A TREADMILL Texas/Maryland National Institutes of Health \$1 MILLION

Take the monkey and run.

That's the title of the aptly named study detailing how the Southwest National Primate Research Center trained twelve marmoset monkeys to run on a treadmill with funding from the National Institutes of Health (NIH).<sup>14</sup>

Each of the twelve little monkeys was put into a "transparent rodent exercise



Twelve little monkeys were trained to run in a rodent ball on a treadmill in a NIH funded study.

ball." The balls of monkeys were then placed onto a standard human NordicTrak treadmill. The treadmill was started at a low speed and gradually increased to 1 mile per hour.<sup>15</sup>

The monkeys did acclimate to running in the exercise ball on the treadmill, but not without some spills and mishaps along the way. One vomited in his exercise ball and three others "defecated in their exercise ball."<sup>16</sup> Another monkey "in the treadmill running group died during week 11 of the study, for reasons not related to the study," according to the researchers.<sup>17</sup>

The scientists say "while it was technically forced exercise, it did not appear to induce stress in the marmosets."<sup>18</sup> They also acknowledge studies have previously been conducted with macaques on treadmills, but claim "to our knowledge, this is the first described method to engage marmosets in aerobic exercise." <sup>19</sup>



They do point out "the main potential limitation with exercise training and testing is time, as this process is labor intensive. We worked with each marmoset 5 days/week, for one month, habituating and training to the capture and exercise paradigms. Maintaining the exercise then occurred 3 days each week for 3 months." <sup>20</sup>

What do the findings of this study mean for the future of science and monkeys?



The researchers say more studies of monkeys running on treadmills can be conducted for more meaningful purposes. Specifically, they assert "these techniques should be useful to researchers wishing to address physiological responses of exercise in a marmoset model."<sup>21</sup>

A monkey in a hamster ball running on a treadmill.

And in a case of monkey-see, monkey-do, the National Institute on Aging is already spending more than \$600,000 to conduct its own monkey on a treadmill study.<sup>22</sup> "A treadmill was purchased and a ventilated-lexan box was designed to confine the monkey to the treadmill. Several monkeys are currently walking on the treadmill daily," according to project information posted by NIH.<sup>23</sup>

The Southwest National Primate Research Center, located in Texas, received \$8 million from NIH in 2015 for the grant that financed the 12 little monkeys running on a treadmill study.<sup>24 25</sup> Over the past decade, the facility has collected nearly \$70 million in grants and contracts from various federal agencies.<sup>26</sup> During this same period, the center has also been slapped with fines totaling more than \$30,000 by the federal government for a number of violations, including performing a necropsy on a baboon that was still alive.<sup>27</sup> USDA identified 14 violations of the Animal Welfare Act at the center over a two year period.<sup>28</sup>

While primate research can further scientific understanding, this is the kind of monkey business that makes taxpayers go bananas.

## THE FARCE AWAKENS

<sup>5</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/ cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-

patriotism-oversight-report.pdf .

<sup>6</sup> Jeremy Herb, "The sequestration monster myth," POLITICO, April 13, 2015;

http://www.politico.com/story/2015/04/sequestration-ash-carter-congress-defense-pentagon-116899 .

<sup>7</sup> Jackie Wattles, "NFL sees big jump in revenue," CNN, July 20, 2015;

http://money.cnn.com/2015/07/20/news/green-bay-packers-revenue/

<sup>8</sup> Mike Ozanian, "MLB Worth \$36 Billion As Team Values Hit Record \$1.2 Billion Average," Forbes, March 25, 2015; <u>http://www.forbes.com/sites/mikeozanian/2015/03/25/mlb-worth-36-billion-as-team-values-hit-record-1-2-billion-average/</u>.

<sup>9</sup> "Securing the Super Bowl," U.S. Department of Homeland Security, January 30, 2015; <u>http://www.dhs.gov/blog/2015/01/30/securing-super-bowl</u>.

<sup>10</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; <u>http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/\_cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-patriotism-oversight-report.pdf</u>.

<sup>11</sup> Darren Rovell, Roger Goodell offers to return money if tributes specifically paid for by DOD," ESPN, November 4, 2015; <u>http://espn.go.com/nfl/story//id/14051326/nfl-audit-teams-marketing-contracts-patriotism-tributes</u>.

<sup>12</sup> "Pro-Sports Teams Face Questions Over Charging for Military Tributes," ABC Nightline, November 3, 2015;<u>http://abcnews.go.com/Nightline/video/pro-sports-teams-face-questions-charging-military-tributes-34954763</u>.

<sup>13</sup> Photo taken by Kent Johnson, "Atlanta leads the league in 'paid patriotism'," Atlanta Journal-Constitution, November 5, 2015; <u>http://www.myajc.com/news/news/state-regional-govt-politics/atlanta-leads-the-league-in-paid-patriotism/npHFq/</u>.

<sup>14</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015; http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>15</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015;

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; <u>http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/\_cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-patriotism-oversight-report.pdf</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; <u>http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/ cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-patriotism-oversight-report.pdf</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>3</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; <u>http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/\_cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-patriotism-oversight-report.pdf</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>4</sup> Senator John McCain and Senator Jeff Flake, "Tackling Paid Patriotism," November 2015; <u>http://www.flake.senate.gov/public/\_cache/files/81aeb420-54bf-46fd-8505-217b676c6913/tackling-paid-patriotism-oversight-report.pdf</u>.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>16</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015; http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

## THE FARCE AWAKENS

<sup>17</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015; http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>18</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015;

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>19</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015; http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>20</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015;

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>21</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015; http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>22</sup> Project information for project1ZIAAG000357-01, Research Portfolio Online Reporting Tools database, accessed October 6, 2015; <u>https://projectreporter.nih.gov/project\_info\_description.cfm?aid=8931522&icde=26479829</u>.

<sup>23</sup> Project information for project1ZIAAG000357-01, Research Portfolio Online Reporting Tools database, accessed
October 6, 2015; <u>https://projectreporter.nih.gov/project\_info\_description.cfm?aid=8931522&icde=26479829</u>.
<sup>24</sup> NIH Research Portfolio Online Reporting Tools website, accessed October 5, 2015;

https://projectreporter.nih.gov/project\_info\_history.cfm?aid=9122622&icde=26501333.

<sup>25</sup> Kimberley A. Phillips, M. Karen Hambright, Kelly Hewes, Brian M. Schilder, Corinna N. Ross, Suzette D. Tardif, "Take the monkey and run," The Journal of Neuroscience Methods, June 15, 2015;

http://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pubmed/25835199.

<sup>26</sup> Advanced Data Search of the Southwest National Primate Research Center on USAspending.gov website conducted October 5, 2015;

https://www.usaspending.gov/Pages/AdvancedSearch.aspx?k=Southwest%20National%20Primate%20Research%2 OCenter .

<sup>27</sup> Craig Malisow, "UNDERCOVER INVESTIGATION REVEALS ALLEGED MISTREATMENT AT MONKEY LAB," Houston Press, September 23, 2014; <u>http://www.houstonpress.com/news/undercover-investigation-reveals-alleged-mistreatment-at-monkey-lab-6720273</u>.

<sup>28</sup> Brian Vastag, "Move of 14 older chimps to Texas research lab raises questions," Washington Post, August 13, 2011; <u>https://www.washingtonpost.com/national/health-science/move-of-14-older-chimps-to-texas-research-lab-raises-questions/2011/08/12/gIQAYkAuDJ\_story.html</u>.

<sup>29</sup> "Lebanon Travel Warning," U.S. Department of State website, May 29, 2015;

http://travel.state.gov/content/passports/english/alertswarnings/lebanon-travel-warning.html .

<sup>30</sup> Ariel Ben Solomon, "ISIS planning attack in northern Lebanon," The Jerusalem Post, June 15, 2015; <u>http://www.jpost.com/Middle-East/Nusra-Front-ISIS-planning-attack-in-northern-Lebanon-406110</u>.

<sup>31</sup> Information provided by the Congressional Research Service from United States Agency for International Development, September 17, 2015.

<sup>32</sup> Katy Anderson, "Rock climbing in Lebanon: how a cliff brought pride to a remote village," The Guardian, May 27, 2015; <u>http://www.theguardian.com/global-development-professionals-network/2015/may/27/rock-climbing-in-lebanon-how-a-cliff-brought-pride-to-a-remote-village</u>.

<sup>33</sup> Katy Anderson, "Rock climbing in Lebanon: how a cliff brought pride to a remote village," The Guardian, May 27, 2015; <u>http://www.theguardian.com/global-development-professionals-network/2015/may/27/rock-climbing-in-lebanon-how-a-cliff-brought-pride-to-a-remote-village</u>.